
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

 APRIL 11, 2018 

 
 
On the 11th day of April, 2018, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, 
Arkansas for its regular monthly meeting and in attendance were Freddie 
Black, Chairman, Thomas P. Powell, Jr., Steve Smith, Pamela DePriest, and 
Jamie Anderson.   
 
The Board considered the application of Mario A. Meza, El Palacio Mexican 
Restaurant, 314 South Martin Street, Warren, Private Club – New and after 
considering all of the facts in the case, the Board voted 5-0 to grant the Private 
Club Permit. 
 
The Board considered the Violation Order dated February 15, 2018, Bryan D. 
Liles, Thunderbird Country Club, Inc., 2009 Case Ford Road, Heber Springs, 
Private Club Permit No. 03451, serving alcoholic beverages after hours, 
employee drinking on duty and serving intoxicated patrons, failure to cooperate 
with law enforcement.  After considering all of the facts in the case the Board 
voted 5-0 to fine the private club $2000, five (5) days of suspension and placed 
on probation for one (1) year. 
 
The Board considered the Violation Order dated February 15, 2018, Tommy 
White, Jr., Club Level, 2502 East 9th Street, Texarkana, Private Club and Retail 
Beer On Premises Permit No. 03210, failure to be a good neighbor, allowing 
drugs/marijuana on the permitted premises, advertised free alcohol and 
allowing and serving non-members.  Tommy White, Jr. was not present at the 
hearing and was not represented by legal counsel or any other party.  After 
considering all of the facts in the case the Board voted 5-0 to uphold the 
Director’s Order revoking the permit with cause. 
 
The Board accepted the Director’s Decisions regarding the Violation Resume,  
Private Club Resume, Extension of Inactive Status and the Director’s Resume. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board is scheduled for May 
09, 2018. 
 
 
___________________________________           ____________________________________ 
FREDDIE BLACK, CHAIRMAN                  MARY ROBIN CASTEEL, DIRECTOR  
 
  


